
Clark County Fire & Rescue 
Board of Fire Commissioners Meeting Minutes 

 

 
September 27, 2018 
 
Meeting called to order by Commissioner Chunn at 4:00 p.m. 
 
Present: Commissioners Stan Chunn, Bob Johnson, Larry Bartel, Dave Lester, Ken Ayers, 
Dave Town. Chief John Nohr. Division Chiefs Dan Yager, Mike Jackson, Ben Peeler. 
Recording Secretary Kathy Streissguth. 
 
CALL FOR LATE AGENDA ADDITIONS 
Presentation by Woodland City Planner Travis Goddard. Fire Prevention Week proclamation. 
 
CONSENT AGENDA 
Motion by Commissioner Johnson to approve the consent agenda as presented. Second 
Commissioner Town. Nohr confirmed that the insurance premium is for one year (2018-19) 
and the FFFB portion is processed separately for the same timeframe. No further discussion. 
Motion passed unanimously.  
 
COMMUNICATIONS 
Thank you from Clark 3 for providing coverage during Commissioner Deleisseques memorial 
service. Notification of the Port of Woodland Open House and retirement of Commissioner 
Peterson on October 11. Notification of the passing of attorney Mike Patterson. Another trial 
attorney has been assigned to the current litigation. 
 
CITIZEN COMMENTS 
None. 
 
STANDING COMMITTEES  

Clark County Risk Management Group 
No meeting. No report.  
 
Fairgrounds Fire Facility Board 
No meeting. No report. 
 
Finance Committee 
Today’s meeting rescheduled to October 11. Staff are working the compile the 
preliminary numbers. There will be a revenue hearing on October 11. 
 
Commissioner Updates 
Commissioner Johnson reported he spoke with the crews following a recent grass fire 
near his home. Good job, all is well. Commissioner Bartel advised the team has met 
with the Cowlitz Tribe to discuss the contract renewal. A draft 10 year agreement is 
under review by their legal counsel. The first two years are proposed at $230K. New 
structures will be addressed as they come on line. Reiterated they are happy with the 
services provided by CCF&R. The hotel project may not be completed until 2020. 
 

Chief Nohr reported he received notification from Westby Associates that CCF&R was 
awarded a $30K marine program grant from the Firstenburg Foundation. Staff are 
continuing to look for grant/donation opportunities. The marine group will be assisting with 
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